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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2018-536
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Boyer
Date of Introduction: August 14, 2018
Committee(s) of Reference: NCSPHS, F, R
Date of Analysis: August 16, 2018
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment; City Charter amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends Ordinance Code Chapter 11 (Office of the Council Secretary), Chapter 70 (Tourist Development Council) and City Charter Article 17 (Civil Service) to revise the Tourist Development Council’s appointment and supervision authority for its employees and the applicability of the civil service system to those employees. It provides that the TDC Executive Director shall be appointed by the TDC (rather than by the City Council at the TDC’s recommendation) and that the TDC Executive Director may appoint a TDC Administrator and such other persons as deemed necessary to assist the work of the TDC. The bill also provides that the TDC Board shall meet at least 8 times per fiscal year; that a quorum requires 5 of the 9 members be physically present; and that all decisions and recommendations of the board required a concurring vote of a majority of the members present, but in no case less than 4 members concurring. The bill provides that “other employees selected by the [TDC] Executive Director and hired to assist the Tourist Development Council” are exempt from the applicability of the City’s civil service system.
Background Information: The Code currently provides that the TDC recommends and the City Council appoints the TDC Executive Director and TDC Administrator, who are supervised by the Council Secretary. This bill provides that the appointments shall be made directly by the TDC, and adds authority to the TDC to employ “such other persons as deemed necessary” to assist the TDC in its functions, which could include part-time or temporary employees. Supervision of these employees is removed from the responsibility of the Council Secretary and will be the responsibility of the TDC, with the TDC Chair being considered the immediate supervisor for purposes of time sheet and leave request approval, etc.
Policy Impact Area: TDC operations
Fiscal Impact: None
Analyst: Clements
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